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Editor’s note:  Please check your 

Michigander EXPIRATION DATE 

 
 

Send corrections to: Michigander@mifcrv.org  

(Only if you are subscriber for a Mailed copy) 

Michigander DEADLINE DATES 

DEADLINES for submitting articles to the 

Michigander: 

December 10 for the January issue 

March 10 for the April issue 

Friday after State Spring for the July issue 

Friday after State Fall for the October issue 

You can start TODAY by sending articles to: 

michigander@mifcrv.org 

 

Anyone may submit an article for 

consideration to be included. 

 2021 Campout and Meeting Announcements 

 

April 23-25, 2021 - Southeast District Mixer, Davisburg, MI 

April 30 – May 2, 2021 – Blue Water Mini Mixer, Port Huron, MI 

May 14-16, 2020 – State Spring Campout, Hillsdale, MI 

July 11-16, 2021 – Campvention, Elkhorn, WI 

August 5-8, 2021 – Great Lakes Regional, Shipshewana, IN 

To Be Determined – MSA Retiree Rally, St. Louis, MI 

To Be Determined – MSA State Fall Campout 

September 24-26, 2021 – Blue Water District Mixer, Imlay City, MI 
 

 
 

Please support the many activities scheduled for 2021. 
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  The Michigander 
    The Michigander is the official publication of the 
Michigan State Association of Family Campers and 

RVers published four times per year.  The opinions 
expressed in The Michigander are those of the authors 

and do not necessarily represent the opinion of 

NCHA/FCRV or MSA. 
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Pete & Samie-Jo Schaub, Assistant State 
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Dave Mull, Treasurer 

11435 Prairie Ave 

Allendale, MI 49401-9466 
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State/National Program Directors 
Awards - Jamie/Kaylene VanWagner 

CAMP = Margaret Pallas 

Campground Coordinator – Jeannie Woods 

Chaplin -Ron O’Dell – chaplain@mifcrv.org  

Communications - Keith Woolworth 

Conservation – Tony & JoDee Pruden 

Disaster and Safety Awareness – Tom Lewis 

Legislative Report - Pete Pallas 

Michigander Editor – Ron O’Dell 

michigander@mifcrv.org  

Michigander Subscription Chair – Dave Mull 

Pageant Coordinator - Samie-Jo Schaub 

Parliamentarian - Donna Setzler 

Retiree Director - Mary Lou Heft 

Scholarship Director – Jane Thornton 

scholarship@mifcrv.org 

Teen Director – Marci Mcintosh & Geof Stringer 

Webmaster - Paul Jones 

Young Adult Directors -  

Youth/Double Digit Director – Foster/Anne Kurburski 

News from the MSA President 
 

When you read this article our Camping season for the 

MSA/FCRV will have come to an end for 2020.  This is a year 

that we will never forget, that’s for sure. Back in the seventies 

the FCRV/ NCHA was faced with a major fuel crisis which 

adversely affected our organization. We persevered and bounced 

back from that as we will from this pandemic. It will take some 

time and there will be changes in how we conduct ourselves at 

campouts, but the most important thing is to stay safe and be 

patient. One great thing we have going for us is modern 

technology which is making it easy to keep in close contact with 

our family and friends. So pickup up the phone or send an e-mail 

to your camping friends, it is important we keep in touch. 

On another note it is election time in the MSA/FCRV. 

Since the fall campout has been postponed until 2021 we will 

need to handle business in other ways. The board is looking for 

an election chair and candidates to run for the offices. If 

interested in any of these positions please contact me at 

president@mifcrv.org or paulrjones@usa.net ASAP. My second 

term ends in May 2021 and therefore we will need someone for 

that and other offices so please consider them. Our future 

depends on the filling of these offices. 

 

Sincerely 

Paul R Jones 

MSA President 

Sincerely 

Paul R Jones 

MSA President 
president@mifcrv.org 
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Awards 
 

Remember to send in your nominations for the Family of the Year and the 
Jonsey Award.  Nominations are due by June 1st. 

To nominate someone for Family of the Year, send a letter listing the family 
name, chapter name, involvement in FCRV, community involvement and 
anything else you may think is relevant. 

To nominate a teen for the Jonsey Award, send a letter including the teen 
name, chapter name, involvement in FCRV, school involvement, community 
involvement, and anything else you feel is relevant. 

Please mail your nominations to: 
 
Kaylene VanWagner 
502 Andres St. 
Chesaning, MI  48616 

Or e-mail them to:  awards@mifcrv.org  
 
Thank you, 
Jamie and Kaylene VanWagner 
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This year will be one our camping family will never forget. We hope you have had a 

healthy and safe summer. We have sure missed everyone and hope 2021 will allow us to be 

together again. 

Our current royalty will remain for 2021: Retiree King and Queen, Charlie and Penny 

Rambo; Teen Queen Grace Carey; Teen King Luke Kurburski; Princess Clara Dietrich; Prince Otto MacIntosh; 

Teenie King Graham Dietrich. Our teen royalty will represent Michigan at the 2021 Campvention. 

Are you working on your 2021-chapter calendar and officers lists? When completed, please forward 

both to us. There are plans in the works to post your chapter calendar on our website. 

Please look for the Plastic Cap Project information in this edition of The Michigander. This is something 

other states in our region have successfully accomplished and we want to get on board to recycle. Our goal is to 

provide a park bench to the three district campouts sites. We hope you will join us in this initiative. We will 

share more at next year’s state spring campout. Please start saving today and bring your collection to next year’s 

spring campout. We have our family and friends saving for us and have already accumulated quite a collection! 

Congratulations to our 2019 Scholarship Winner Katie Kurburski! We will not forget this year’s other 

award recipients.  The plan is to present 2020 awards at the 2021 state spring campout. 

The 2021 Campvention will be held in Elkhorn, WI, July 11-16 with early days July 9-10. The registration 

form was forwarded through our email blast if we have your email address. It can also be found on our website, 

The Michigander, and Camping Today. Take advantage of the $30 discount by registering before 12/21/2020. 

Indiana is hosting the 2021 Great Lakes Regional at the Shipshewana North Campground, Shipshewana, 

IN August 5-8. There are only 52 sites at this campground, so you need to make reservations at your earliest 

convenience. We will have more details after our next regional meeting in November. 

In 2022, it is Michigan’s turn to host the Great Lakes Region Campout. The Hillsdale Fairgrounds have 

been reserved for August 4-7. 

Please forward us your email address if you are not receiving our email updates. This is the quickest 

way for us to get information to you in a timely manner. 

For those FCRV memberships that have expired, they are now due. There was a hiatus due to the virus 

shutdown but that has ended. Please check your FCRV Membership Card and note your membership expiration 

date. We have had members who were unaware their membership expired, and they did not receive notification. 

National indicates they notify members approximately two months prior to membership expiration. Contact us 

if you have questions. 

Please continue to reach out to prospective campers that do not know our story and share how Strangers 

Become Friends and Friends Become Family. Our organization is the Best Kept Secret, and we all need to share 

our good news. Please continue to recruit new members for FCRV in Michigan. We are happy to report our 

membership appears to be stable. Michigan has received an award this year for increased membership for a 

mid-size state/province…congratulations!!! 

We wish you happy holidays and safe travels until we see you in 2021.  

John & Linda English, Michigan State Directors, statedirectors@mifcrv.org 

 
NOTE:  MSA History is now on the website and can be viewed by this link:  http://mifcrv.org/forms/MSA%20History.xlsx 

  

STATE DIRECTOR’S NEWS 
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Scholarship News…………….   
     Katie Kurburski was our only scholarship applicant this year and she met all the 

requirements to receive the award.  Katie is attending Ferris State University working towards 

her degree in pharmacy.  She loves helping people and she feels her degree would allow her to 

work and give back to the community too.  Her hobbies include Scottish Highland dancing, 

camping and golf.  She has been very active the last 12 years in 4-H and the Grange.  Katie is an 

active young adult member and a Co-chair for the 2021 National Campvention Teen Pageant. 

Congratulations and best of luck in all your endeavors! 

     It is never too early to start thinking about next year’s scholarship application. As a rule, the 

following is one of the requirement to be eligible to apply for a Scholarship: the applicant or 

applicant’s parents must attend at least one (1) Michigan FCRV campout this year and 

camped/stayed overnight one night.  The qualifying campouts are:  MSA State Spring, MSA 

State Fall campout and a District campout.  BUT, since all FCRV campouts were cancelled in 

2020 due to COVID-19, the Scholarship board will waive the camping requirement for 

this season.   

     Thank you to the Halloween Campout Committee for the donation to the Scholarship Fund. 

Also thank you to Tom and Sharon Westerhouse and Paul and Diane Jones for a donation in 

memory of Dick Carey.  Your generosity is very much appreciated!  
 

     IMPORTANT REMINDER:  Teens living at home planning to attend college or a trade school, upon 

turning 20 years of age, will need to request a 20-year old honorary membership from the Michigan State 

Director to apply for a free membership.  To be eligible for a National or Michigan FCRV scholarship, you 

must be a member in good standing. (See policy below)  

    Scholarship applications are available on the MSA website, www.mifcrv.org.  Be sure to apply for a national 

scholarship; the contact information is at the bottom of the Michigan scholarship application. For questions 

contact:  Jane Thornton, Scholarship Director    2084 Madsen Rd. – Saginaw, MI  48601  Ph. 989-777-5958   E-

mail:  scholarship@mifcrv.org.        

Jane Thornton, Scholarship Director 

POLICY ‐ TWENTY-YEAR-OLD HONORARY MEMBERSHIP 
 

1. Any single child of an FCRV member in good standing, may at the age of 20, request of the State/Provincial 

Director that his/her name be placed on the 20-year-old honorary membership list. The name, address, and birth date of 

the 20-year-old will be provided to the national office through the State/Provincial Directors. 

2. FCRV will extend the membership of a single child through the age of 24 if that individual is in the military 

or a student in college or technical school.  This extension ceases upon leaving college, release from the military, 

marriage, or lack of application to the State/Provincial Director EACH year for a membership extension.  At the 

end of the extension period the member must pay for a renewal at the going rate. 
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Get out and see MICHIGAN! 
Photo by Ron O’Dell, September 20, 2020 
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Sorry to say that the State Retiree Rally at St. Louis, MI has been postponed until 2021.  Dates will 

be decided later.   

Look forward to camping in 2021! 

 

My new phone number is (616) 706-2543 

 

Thank you,  

Mary Lou Heft, MI State Retiree Director 

 

 



  

 

Teen Directors News 
 

 
 

No current report due to Covid-19. 
 
 
 
 Thank you all, 
 

Marci McIntosh & Geoff Stringer 
Email: teens@mifcrv.org  
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Chaplain’s Corner 

Fall! 
 

 

Fall is here and the leaves are falling.  We need to be careful in this pandemic that we do not fall too.  It is 

essential that we keep our health, our sanity, and our friends.  It is difficult not being able to go to our 

campouts.  It is aggravating to need to wear the mask when shopping.  Just finding good places to eat when 

one needs to be out and about is sometimes a challenge. 

 

We need to respect others and follow safe guidelines as much as possible.  Trying to live some resemblance 

of a normal life without fear should be our goal.  Fear of what might happen can be detrimental to our health 

as much as “what might happen”.  

 

Just lay your fears in Jesus’s hands and He will carry you through these rough times. 
 

 

1 John 4:18(KJV)  
18There is no fear in love; but perfect love casteth out fear: because fear hath torment. He that feareth is not 

made perfect in love.  
 

Note: Obituaries are no longer included in the Michigander unless it is requested.  Thank you for understanding. 
 

Ron O’Dell, Chaplain 
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Hello Fellow Campers, 

 

Editor’s note: No new report due to Covid-19 

 

I hope that everyone is staying healthy during this crazy 

time. Most of my activities have been cancelled, including 

school, track, and youth group. Although I am a little 

disappointed with what's going on, I know that it is for 

good reason. 

But, with everything going on, I am so excited for the 

camping season to begin, and I hope that everything goes 

back to normal soon. 

I am busy preparing for Campvention this summer, and 

I hope to see many of you there! 

 

Stay safe and thanks again for the endless support, 

Grace Carey, 2019-2020 Michigan Teen Queen 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

Fellow Michiganders, 
 

Editor’s note: No new report due to Covid-19 

 

`This time is a difficult one for us all because our 
camping experiences have been limited. I am more 
than excited than ever to be able to camp with 
everyone and eat s’mores by the fires once again. 

I have been super busy with my classes going 
virtual and all online. I have been taking automotive 
class, biology, social studies, and algebra. I never 
thought I would say it, but I miss going to school. In 
between my classes I have had lots of time to craft 
and get outside to enjoy the weather. 

I hope everyone is staying safe and healthy! 
 
Thank you, 
 

Luke Kurburski 
Michigan Teen King 
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Hello Everyone, 

 

Well it is that time of year folks, for what it is worth camping season is about done for the year.  Some 

campers and RV's will be winterized and stored while some snowbirds will be prepping for their warm weather 

seasonal journeys and maybe some sportsmen gearing up to camp while the fall hunting seasons starts. 

 A few things to keep in mind this time of year when traveling with or without your camper or RV, look out 

for our favorite woodland creatures, the Deer, along with our local farmers and farm machinery. Its harvest 

season in Michigan.  

Whether in your camper/RV's or your home do not forget to check your alarms and monitors for your 

propane/natural gas, Carbon monoxide (Co2), and fire/smoke. Also, if you or your family use a wood/pellet 

stove, or fireplace do not forget to check them out as well as cleaning and inspecting the chimney.  

There is lots of things happening over the next couple of months, Sports activities (what there is), 

Halloween and trick or treating (maybe), the fall hunting seasons, and yes, the start of the holiday season. And 

do not forget Veterans Day, if you see or know a veteran be sure to thank them for their service. 

 

Stay safe everyone,  

God Bless 

 

Tom Lewis 

Michigan DASAT Director 

tcl_butch@yahoo.com 

989-640-1181 

 

 

MSA 2021 Planning has Begun! 

Your MSA Executive Board is meeting electronically to plan for the 2021 camping season. We are hopeful 

we can once again gather safely. 

MSA State Spring Campout: Hillsdale Fairgrounds, May 13-16, 2021. This site was chosen as our 

Regional Directors, Doug and Connie Black, will be joining us. Are you willing to host this campout? 

Please let President, Paul Jones know ASAP; president@mifcrv.org 

MSA State Fall Campout: As of this edition of The Michigander, we are looking for a site in Northern 

Michigan. An announcement will be made once confirmed. English’s and Schaub’s are hosting and 

looking for ideas and volunteers!!! 
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Be sure to check out the Recycling Project on Pages 14 & 15 

 

Subscribers:  You can find the complete Michigander on the Website at:  
 

http://www.mifcrv.org/Michigander/default.htm  

 

RECYCLE FOR THE BENCH PROJECT 

mailto:tcl_butch@yahoo.com
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For Sale 
Brand new still in the box 20” White Rear Ducted RV Range Hood (12 Volt DC): 

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01NCXKM84/ref=cm_sw_r_em_apa_i_335tFbNQJYCZ3 

We thought we needed to replace ours but the old one still works! Was not worth returning it for restocking fee 

plus shipping! 

Asking $45 

John English 

248-877-9775 

jenglish913@gmail.com 

 

  

FCRV Liability Insurance Information 
 

The explanation of our liability insurance forwarded from Trustee, Sue Fromholzer, 

Vice President, Operations: It is available to our chapters, regions and states during an 

official campout. Liability insurance is designed to offer specific protection against third-
party (another camper) insurance claims, i.e., payment is not typically made for the 
insured (FCRV and its members), but rather to someone suffering loss who is not a party to 
the insurance contract. 
 

John & Linda English 

Michigan State Directors--FCRV 

Come Camp With Us 

 

Notes from the Webmaster 
 

Our State Directors and I have discussed the idea of posting chapter campouts on the MSA 

website. I think it is a great idea and am willing to do this for those interested in inviting others to 

their campouts. It is time to get your dates and registrations to me for the 2021 calendar. 

 

Thankyou 

Paul R Jones 

MSA Webmaster 
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61st INTERNATIONAL CAMPVENTION 

FAMILY CAMPERS & Rver’s 

              “WANDER WISCONSIN” 

Walworth County Fairgrounds, 411 E. Court St. 

Elkhorn, WI 53121 

Campvention Days: July 11-16, 2021 fees cover (6 nights) 

Early Bird Days: July 9 & 10 2021 @ $30/night (pay @ registration – cash/check) 

Registrations are needed by:  June 1, 2021 

There will be room for you if you decide to come at the last minute. 

Just bring this registration with you.  We want everyone to come see us!!! 

Last Name: _______________ First Name: _______________ Spouse/Guest: _____________ 

Address: ________________ City: ________________ ST/PRV: ___ Zip Code: ___________ 

Phone #: _________________ e-mail: _________________________________  

Is this your first Campvention? Yes ___ No ___       Send my confirmation letter in PDF: Yes ___ No ___ 

Number of people in your unit: 
# Of Adults: ___ Teens: ___ Youth 9 – 12 ___ Youth 5 – 8 ___ Young Adults ____Total number of people in Unit: ___ 

Please list the names and ages of all Teens and Youth: 

Name Age Name Age 

    

    

    

CAMPVENTION PARKING: 

The gates will be open Friday, Saturday, and Sunday from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m.   

Parking Hobo by State if registered by June 1st, 2021  

Special Needs Information: 

Check if you are requesting a special needs site: ___ There will be no special needs sites available at the gate. 

REGISTRATION:  

Everyone must complete a registration form including second families and camp passes.  Submit payment with the 

registration form.  All funds should be US currency and in the form of check or money order.     

       Registration  At Gate 

One Family in the Unit    $335.00   $365.00 

Extra Family in the Unit  (separate pay)  $150.00                          $165.00 

Week Drive-in Pass (July 11-16)  $175.00                          $190.00 

Walk-in Camp Pass (per day)    $ 30.00                           $ 35.00 

WIFI is included in your registration fee 

PAY BEFORE DECEMBER 31ST, 2020 TO RECEIVE A $30.00 DISCOUNT ($305.00) 

 

Motor Home ___ 5th Wheel ___ Travel Trailer ___ Pop-Up ___ Want in shade trees ___ 

 

Make checks payable to:  NCHA  Refund policy: If you are unable to  

Mail to:  Sue & Carl Fromholzer    attend, all except $ 25 will be refunded 

 137 Crandon Blvd 

 Cheektowaga NY 14225      Contact them at: 716-683-5723   email:  FCRV.VP.OPS@gmail.com 

 

    We would like to volunteer for: _______________________ 

 

 
All attendees agree to comply with Campvention guidelines, including the golf cart guidelines, 
which applies to all golf carts on the premises. 
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Great Lakes Regional Campout 

Shipshewana Campground North 

Shipshewana Indiana 
A Stitch in Time From Handcrafted Minds 

 
Local activities include 

There are opportunities to take a buggy ride, view over 30 hand-painted quilt murals on the LaGrange County Barn Quilt Trail, go to a 
dinner theater and watch handcrafted oak and cherry furniture being made. There are over 100 different shops, where you can find 

everything from handmade crafts and quilts to heirloom quality furniture. Purchase and sample unique foods like jellies, fudge, hand-
rolled pretzels, and even Amish-made peanut butter. You'll feel as if you've stepped back in time! 

You will need to CALL the campground and make your own reservation  
www.shipshewanacampgroundnorth.com you can review sites  

then call 260-768-7770 and let them know you are with FCRV 
There are only 52 sites total.  Do not miss you chance to camp with us! 

 
Shipshewana North Park Amish Log Cabin Lodging & Campground 

5970 North State Road 5, Shipshewana IN, 46565 
Ph: (260) 768-7770 

 
Pre-registration 
Name: ______________________________________ Email: ___________________________________ 

Address:______________________________________________________________________________ 

City: ____________________________________ State:____________________ Zip:________________ 

Site Number: ___________ Number of Adults: ____________ Teens: __________ Youth____________ 

Nights attending 

____Tues (Early Bird) ____ Wed (Early Bird) _____Thurs ____Fri ____Sat  

Activity fee - $20   Activity fee at gate will be - $25                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Please make checks payable to:   Indiana FCRV State Director  

     Memo line:  2021 Regional 

Send pre-registration to: Angie Shaneyfelt 

                                             1466 W 750 N 

                                             Decatur, IN 46733                   

 

If you book a site and are not mailing in the Activity Fee at this time, please email 

angieshaneyfelt@hotmail.com and let me know your name and site number, so we will have you on our list.  

Thanks. 
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THANK YOU, MEMBERS & BOARD! 
 

It is with mixed emotions that I need to inform you that this is the last issue that I will be the 

editor of the Michigander.  Ida and I are hoping to do some extensive traveling in 2021.  If we are 

able to travel (Covid-19 does not stop us) we will be leaving shortly after State Spring and will not 

return until April of 2022. 

We hope to go to Alaska, but if Canada is not open to let us travel across their country, we will 

try to travel the Western and Southern states that we have never been to.  We plan to end up our 

Summer of travel back in Florida for the Winter. That is why we will be gone until Spring of 2022. 

Linda English and Paul Jones will be the temporary editors (until someone volunteers to take 

over the position) and they will begin with the January 2021 issue.  Please help them put together 

the Michigander by submitting many articles and pictures (make them work, ha, ha). 

I will still be holding the Chaplain position.  Someone from the Praise Gang Puppeteers will fill 

in for me until we return. 

Our plan (if God allows) is to be back April 2022 for the Southeastern District Mixer.  Hope to 

see all of you there! 

Plastic Cap Recycling Project 
 

Ready to get involved in a recycling project that is good for the environment?  Green 

Tree Plastics located in Evansville, IN will recycle plastic caps into park benches. All we 

do is collect, sort, and weigh the plastic caps! Some of us are aware of this project as 

FCRV in Indiana and Illinois are two states that have had success in recycling and 

purchasing park benches. There is an additional cost depending on what type of bench we 

choose which can be accomplished with fundraising.  

Our goal is to provide a park bench to the three fairgrounds that have hosted our district 

campouts for many years: Northern District at Gladwin Fairgrounds; Southeast District at 

Springfield Oaks 4H Fairgrounds; and Blue Water District at Eastern Michigan 

Fairgrounds. 

Just in the short time we started collecting, we have several boxes full! We will talk 

about this more during the 2021 MSA State Spring Campout. This is an easy project and 

will be fun to see what we can do to recycle and turn into a useable product. Start saving 

plastic caps from various products that would normally be put in the trash! A list of the 

acceptable (and NOT acceptable) caps are included in this newsletter. 

Get your family, friends and neighbors involved! This is a great recycling project.  

 

Please bring what you collect to the 2021 MSA State Spring Campout! 

Thank you! 

John & Linda English, Michigan State Directors 



 

 

 

 

 

ABC Acceptable Caps List 
NEVER ACCEPTABLE 

 

ACCEPTABLE CAPS 
 

medicine bottle caps/ 
(info packet removed) 

drink bottle caps 
soda, water, juice 
caps, sports drink 

milk jug, creamercaps flip-top caps 

(ketchup) 

detergent caps spout caps(mustard) 

hair spraycaps spray paint caps 

toothpaste caps ointment tube caps 

deodorant caps baby food caps 

apple sauce pouch caps shampoo/conditioner 
caps 

ACCEPTABLE LIDS 

No Metal TRASH ............... ANY 

drink bottles 

prescription bottles 

ALL food containers 

Cardboard Liners 

plastic Ziplock typebags soap pumps 

trigger sprayers lotion pumps 

ALL fast food drinklids grocery bags 

Plastic that is not a cap or 

lid, plastic pieces and parts 

Caps or lids with (1) (3) 

(6) or(7) recycle number 

Human or Animal Medical 

Supplies 

K-Cups and Straws 

METAL .................. ANY PAPER ................ ANY 

 

Cottage cheese 

yogurt lids 

cool whip container 
lids 
Pringle can lids 

mayonnaise jar lids 

 

peanut butter lids 

coffee can lids 

 

Butter lids 

Ice cream bucket lids 

“under 8” in 
diameter” 

cream cheese 
container lids 

Spice lids 
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